

Cornwall Netball Executive Meeting
4th May 2011
Minutes

<p>1. Present</p> <p>Marianne, Pauline, Ali, Natasha, Jean, Sue, Ruth, Alice</p>	
<p>2. Apologies</p> <p>Jenni</p>	
<p>3. Minutes of previous meeting</p> <p>Not provided</p>	
<p>4. Officer Reports - any questions</p> <p>Chair - nothing to report.</p> <p>Secretary - nothing to report.</p> <p>Treasurer - letter from Bodmin requesting help to attend Level 1 course and towards C umpiring. Marianne referred them to the website for the claim forms. We will cover the cost of the C course and half the course costs for the Level 1 whilst funds are available. This will be reviewed on a regular basis.</p> <p>Senior League - not received</p> <p>Junior League - report attached. Discussion around plans for next season with U16 league and number of quarters players can play. New Cornwall Netball pin badges will be presented at the AGM to all U14/U16 players who played for their club representing Cornwall in the SW League.</p> <p>Development Officer - report attached.</p> <p>Umpiring - report attached.</p> <p>Talent & Performance - report attached.</p> <p>Publicity - nothing to report.</p> <p>Child Protection - nothing to report.</p> <p>Netball SW - nothing to report.</p> <p>Schools - Alice Page has taken on the role of schools tournament organiser from Lorna Gribble. She has agreed to be the schools representative to attend Exec meetings. A successful meeting was recently held to ensure schools and the development group are now working together. This will avoid any future date clashes and bring everything together to represent junior netball in Cornwall.</p> <p>NH to add Alice to email list for future meetings, reports etc</p>	<p style="text-align: center;">MO</p> <p style="text-align: center;">NH</p>

<p>5. Umpiring trainee umpires</p> <p>Email received from Helen at Falmouth about trying to get friendly matches for trainee umpires. Could certain Division 6 matches be used for this if friendly's are not available? Their mentor would have to agree they are ready and be present for the game and both teams would have to agree. Although the junior league is a good stepping stone, there is a huge jump to umpire the senior league games. All agreed this is a good idea and we will implement for next season.</p>	
<p>6. AGM planning and preparation</p> <p>NH to email out pre-AGM paperwork to all club contacts and also ask Paul to put on the website. Any clubs that have got trophies, please bring for the AGM.</p> <p>Election of officers, existing officers agreed to stay apart from:</p> <p>Child Protection Officer, Ruth is standing down League Publicity Officer, Sue is standing down League Secretary, Gill is standing down</p> <p><u>Format of the evening:</u></p> <p>Junior presentations will start the evening.</p> <p>League matters will be presented by Marianne.</p> <p>Fixture meeting Wednesday 27th July at Penryn School.</p> <p>NH to contact Lorna Gribble to find out if she will run the Summer League. Entry form for the Summer league to be available at the AGM. NH to take bookings and payments for this year only until the League Secretary position is filled.</p> <p>JD to do a presentation on the recent Ethiopia netball trip</p> <p>Question and Answer session, questions have to be sent in prior to the meeting. We will pick the most common questions and answer on the evening, any that we do not answer on the evening we will provide a written response. NH to send out with AGM paperwork.</p> <p>NH to ask Tim Marrion from the CSP to attend to present junior trophies as a supporter of Cornwall Netball via a travel grant and CSP grant.</p>	<p>NH</p> <p>JD</p> <p>NH</p> <p>NH</p>
<p>7. County Plan update</p>	
<p>8. Date & time of next meeting</p> <p>7th July 7pm at County Hall - NH to book room and refreshments</p>	<p>NH</p>

Meeting closed 8.55pm